University of Alaska Southeast Title IX Brief Academic Year 2022-2023 May 2023 Board of Regents Meeting

Effort	Comments
Outreach, Education and Prevention/Awareness Programming	OEC has worked extensively with in establishing on-going programming for intervention, and campus community training. Coming this summer, UAS OEC will hold a Title IX new regulation open house to discuss changes to federal policy. Coordinating to train with the Juneau Police Department on Title IX related issues. Coordinating efforts to re-establish written MOUs and MOAs to strengthen relationship with local law enforcement. Sent two newly established written protocols to campus parties with a vested interest in our process for feedback. Establishing a UAS Specific path of communication, rooted in policy. Researching more diverse and specific local resources for Ketchikan, Sitka, and Juneau.
Training	It should be noted that the below completion rates are currently being researched due to concerns of inaccuracy. Title IX Student Training Completions: 58% of UAS students completed the training by March 31, 2023. Title IX Employee Training Completions: 85% of UAS employees had completed training by March 31, 2023, 2023. Title IX Training Completed by Title IX Employees: All UAS Office of Equity and Compliance staff training is up to date, and posted on the UAS Title IX website Title IX Training Annual for Residence Life: UAS Residence Life staff receive in person Title IX training in both the Fall and Spring semesters, as requested.

Community & Campus Engagement	Advocacy: UAS's counseling center is available to students. Additionally, UAS community members can receive assistance from AWARE (Juneau), SAFV (Sitka), and WISH (Ketchikan); the location specific shelters and advocacy organizations are available to all community members. Rights: Complainants are provided rights and resources immediately and respondents are provided rights and resources at the time they are notified of a formal complaint. Website: To be in compliance with the new federal rule, the Office of Equity and Compliance recently updated their website (https://www.uas.alaska.edu/titleix/) and released a new print brochure
Challenges	Staffing: Without any staff updates, here continues to be only a director managing all federal compliance for UAS, including Title IX, ADA,/504, and Clery. UAS issued more NOIs than the previous few years combined in the spring term, suggest a review of the Policy: With the known upcoming changes in Title IX regulations, there are concerns regarding the timeline and process for changing UA policy to reflect the new federal regulations. Suggest coordinating a statewide team to address policy change to Title IX and training implementation BOR 01.02 is a liability to UA
Successes	UAS training efforts have improved staff and student training engagement Received positive feedback from review sources on VAWA material and outreach. Best they had ever seen.